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       February 11, 2020 
 
 
Hon. Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary 
State of New York Public Service Commission 
Empire State Plaza 
Agency Building 3 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
 

Re: Case 03-T-1385 - Application of Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation for Amendment 
of the Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need Issued in Case 03-T-
1385 for Construction of the Rochester Transmission Project Enhancement in Monroe 
County. 

 
 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 
Pursuant to Article VII of the New York State Public Service Law (PSL), enclosed please find for filing 
on behalf of Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation (RG&E) the above-referenced Application for 
Amendment (Application). 
 
Correspondence and other communications concerning the Application should be directed to: 
 
Carol Howland, CPESC, PE 
Manager, Permitting 
Avangrid Networks, NYSEG, CMP, 
   RG&E, UIL 
P.O. Box 5224 
Binghamton, NY 13902-5224 
607-762-8881 
CAHowland@nyseg.com 

Jeffrey Rosenbloom, Esq. 
General Counsel, NYSEG and RG&E 
Deputy General Counsel, Avangrid 
   Networks 
98 East Ave.  
Rochester, New York 14649 
585-724-8132 
jeffrey.rosenbloom@avangrid.com  
 

mailto:dmetcalfe@cullenanddykman.com


Jon Russell 
Project Manager 
Avangrid Networks, RG&E 
1300 Scottsville Road 
Rochester, New York 14624 
585-771-2670 
jrussell@rge.com 
 

David T. Metcalfe, Esq. 
Cullen and Dykman LLP 
100 Quentin Roosevelt Blvd. 
Garden City, NY 11530 
516-357-3700 
dmetcalfe@cullenanddykman.com 
 
 

Proofs of notice as required by PSL §§ 122(2) and 122(4) are enclosed. 
 
RG&E will deliver five hard copies of the Application to DPS Staff within the next seven business days. 
 
Finally, RG&E respectfully requests that the Commission determine that no hearing is required because, 
pursuant to PSL § 123(2), the change proposed by RG&E to the Article VII certified transmission line 
would not result in any material increase in any environmental impact of the line or a substantial change 
in the location of all or a portion of such line. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
David T. Metcalfe 
Cullen and Dykman LLP 
Counsel for RG&E 
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